
 

February 1, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Joe Seiwert, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy, Utilities and Telecommunications 

Statehouse, Room 481-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Seiwert: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2449 by Representative Sloan 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2449 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2449 would amend the Video Competition Act to include the packet delivery system 

for video service in the definition for a “competitive video service provider.”  The bill would also 

make a technical correction to the definition of “video service” to remove “wireline” from the type 

of facilities through which video programming services are provided. 

 

 According to the Kansas Corporation Commission, enactment of HB 2449 would have no 

fiscal effect on the agency.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jake Fisher, KCC  


